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www.longfurlongprimaryschool.org.uk  

E-mail: office.2602@long -furlong.oxon.sch.uk  

WEEKLY UPDATE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
   
Christmas has arrived at Long Furlong - full of colour, joy, excitement and much  
sparkling! Our Reception and Key Stage 1 children were very sparkly in their version of 
the Nativity, A Miracle in Town,  where they narrated, sang and performed so  
beautifully. My thanks to all the children for their hard work, to all the staff who gave 
so much time and energy, and to all of our families who attended and supported the 
children.  
 

We enjoyed a superb performance from our children in the "Strings' Assembly" this 
week; thank you to Mr Fullylove for his supportive tuition. The children played with 
such amazing skill and it is hard to believe the Year 3 children have only been playing 
for a few weeks. The Year 4 and 5 pupils were also a pleasure to hear - their dedication 
and perseverance has paid off! 
 

I was enormously proud of our choir who sang so joyously and with such enthusiasm 
on Saturday at the Abingdon Extravaganza. Well done to everyone who took part and 
thanks to our families for supporting them, and to Mrs Gladwell and Mrs Bennett for 
their hard work in leading the choir - Gareth Malone could not have done better!  
Year 3 and 4 have enjoyed their Ancient Egyptian Day at the Ashmolean; they have 
been so engaged with this theme and we have many budding historians! 
 

I would like to remind parents that children on the playground before and after school 
are under their parentsô supervision (unless your child has arrived independently when 
the gate is opened) and that children should not be on the large play equipment or play 
with balls and other equipment at this time. We also have few children wishing to use 
the field at lunchtime - this is probably due to needing over-trousers and either the  
children have forgotten to bring them in or they don't wish to spend time changing. 
Please do remember to send in over-trousers for KS 2 children, it only takes a few  
moments to change (they get faster with practice) and they do not need to sign the  
football contract to play on the field ( it's only if they wish to play football)!  
 

FOLF volunteers are busy preparing for today's Bazaar, which looks to be a fabulous 
event as always, and I look forward to seeing you later. My thanks to Mrs Webster for 
heading up the 'Bazaar subcommittee', to Penny Pizzey and Gemma Chapman, and to 
everyone who has made it possible - there has been a real 'buzz' around school this 
week! 
 

Next week sees more festivities: Christmas Dinner on Wednesday (uniform IS to 
be worn), the Key Stage 2 Carols in the Courtyard on Thursday evening, and the  
Nursery Nativity on Friday morning.  
 

Best wishes for the weekend, 
 

Mrs Carol Dunne  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

@Long_Furlong_PS 
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Nativity Production   Reception  Mon 4th December (ParentMail  

    Year 1 & 2  & Hardcopy)  

    

Christmas Bazaar  Whole School Mon 4th December (ParentMail  

       & Hardcopy)  

        

Skanska Assembly  Year 3   Mon 4th December (ParentMail)  

     

PJs for Swimming  Year 5   Tues 5th December (ParentMail) 

 
Breaking News  Whole School Weds 6th December (ParentMail 
Kindle Fire       & Hardcopy)  

 

Nativity Photos   Reception  Thurs 7th December (ParentMail  
    Year 1 & 2  & Hardcopy)  

 

Secret Santa   Year 6   Thurs 7th December (ParentMail)  

 

COMMUNICATIONS THIS WEEK 

COMING UP é. 

Year 3 pupils enjoyed a roadworks safety session earlier in the term when Skanska visited 
us in school and set up a traffic management scenario in the playground.  The session  
ended with a design-a-sign competition. We are pleased to welcome Skanska personnel 
back into school for an assembly on Monday 11th December where they will announce 
the winners of the design-a-sign competition.  
 
On Tuesday 12th some of our Year 6 pupils will enjoy a Festive Fun with Languages  
session at Abingdon School. We also look forward to a performance during assembly by 
our Scottish Dancing club members. 
 
Michelle, Kelly and Sheila will be cooking a delicious festive Christmas lunch on  
Wednesday 13th December . If your child would like to have Christmas lunch then you 
can book them in using your Scopay account. If they are already booked to have a dinner 
on the 13th, you do not need to do anything. Parents of Year 5 pupils are invited to attend a 
meeting about their residential in October 2018 in the Year 5 classroom on Wednesday 
13th at 3.15pm.  
 
The school community is warmly welcome to attend the KS2 óCarols in the Courtyardô 
FOLF fundraiser next Thursday 14th December from 5.45pm. Come along and join us - 
with your purses and wallets! - for Christmassy singing, a glass of something nice, a mince 
pie and a glowstick!  All monies raised will go toward the community defibrillator project.  
 
On Friday 15th December , pupils in KS2 (Years 3ð6) will enjoy a House Event and 
should bring their House t -shirts into school. Nursery parents will be treated to their  
nativity production, also on Friday at 11am. 
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Roll of Honour! 
Michael Petridis   75 (Bronze) Headteacher Award 

David Zhou   75 (Bronze)) Headteacher Award 

 

Stars of the Week (1st December)  

Value: Perseverance  

Alberto Vila Lladosa, Valena Kostoula, David Zhou,  
Grace Rudman, Imogen Adams, Rachel Clarke and Hannah Biggs. 
 

Golden Tea Raffle Winners (1st December)  

Ewan Howson, Aubrey Robbins, Paddy Mahoney, Ollie Shield and  
Gabriela Piekarniak. 
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All our Year 5 pupils who have been taking part in a Mathletics Marathon session!  
They have notched up a total of 1,600 activities completed since the beginning of 
October (how's that for determination!) and counting. The class leader board has 
the Red House in the lead for most activities completed but the Green are catching 
up! 
 

 

 

 

As always at this time of year we would like to remind you of our emergency school closure 
procedures. In the event of the school needing to be closed, we will inform BBC Radio  
Oxford and Fox FM (notifying the radio stations of closure is password protected so that 
you can be sure you have the correct information). We will also send a ParentMail text and 
ParentMail emailðplease ensure your details are up to date on your ParentMail account.  
A notice will also be posted on the school website. 

EMERGENCY SCHOOL CLOSURE PROCEDURES 


